Hoosiers Bibliography 1988 to Present

TV Guide. (date unknown)

http://www.tvguide.com/movies/hoosiers/review/101215

Pat Graham. *Chicago Reader*. (date unknown)

https://www.chicagoreader.com/chicago/hoosiers/Film?oid=1060516

Dennis Hunt. "Platoon's' video battle over." *Los Angeles Times*, January 19, 1988. http://articles.latimes.com/1988-01-19/entertainment/ca-37018_1_home-video-rights

Deborah Tudor. "Hoosiers. The race, religion, and ideology of sports." *Jump Cut: A Review of Contemporary Media*, vol. 33, February 1988, 2–9.

http://www.ejumpcut.org/archive/onlinessays/JC33folder/hoosiers.html

"Nyet for net film?" Merrillville Post-Tribune, February 16, 1988, B2.

Skip Stogsdill. "It was Dentyne." *Sharing the Victory* (Fellowship of Christian Athletes), March/April 1988, 2.

David Pecchia. "Life after the big game." *Los Angeles Times*, May 29, 1988. http://articles.latimes.com/1988-05-29/entertainment/ca-5673_1_game-plays-ball

Bud Gallmeier. "Hoosiers' director happy to be back home in Hilliard country." *Fort Wayne News-Sentinel*, June 13, 1988, C1.

"No 'Hoosiers' sequel, says David Anspaugh." Bloomington Herald-Telephone, June 15, 1988, A1.

Darlene Arden. "Hackman: critic to his film past." New York Times Syndicate, *Ocala* (FL) *Star-Banner*, July 16, 1988, TVWeek 4.

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=hXZnTIgIr50C&dat=19880716&printsec=frontpage&hl=en

Steve Weinstein. "Irony of Quayle and 'Hoosiers." *Los Angeles Times*, August 20, 1988. http://articles.latimes.com/1988-08-20/entertainment/ca-473_1_dan-quayle

Bruce C. Smith. "Aging gym at the center of controversy. Brownsburg residents consider preservation alternatives." *Indianapolis Star*, November 16, 1988, D3.

Roger Roy. "Brevard writer loses claim 'Hoosiers' story was his." *Orlando* (FL) *Sentinel*, January 11, 1989, D-4.

Aleene MacMinn. "Morning report: legal file." *Los Angeles Times*, May 11, 1989. http://articles.latimes.com/1989-05-11/entertainment/ca-3270_1_hemdale-hbo-officials-video

"Hoosiers' Hackman suing Hemdale for resid nonpayment." Variety, May 24–30, 1989, 41.

"Old Brownsburg gym to be sold." *Indianapolis News*, May 26, 1989, D3.

Roger Roy. "'Hoosiers' producers don't pay. Moviemakers drop claim to court costs, writer drops appeal." *Orlando* (FL) *Sentinel*, May 27, 1989, D-8.

Andrea Murray. "Media drops the ball on 'Hoosiers' court flap." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, June 1, 1989, A1.

Nelson Price. "Kent Poole. Sometimes he acts, but mostly he farms." *Indianapolis News*, June 10, 1989, A7.

David Mannweiler. "Now for the shooting, 'Indy' car script completed." *Indianapolis News*, July 3, 1989, C1.

Linda Thomas. "Angelo Pizzo: beyond 'Hoosiers." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, October 13, 1989, D5.

Janis S. Johnson. "Developer shrugs off inquiry. Nineveh school deal still on, he says." *Indianapolis Star*, February 21, 1990, D1.

Fred D. Cavinder. "Little Hickory continues to grow in basketball lore." *Indianapolis Star*, May 6, 1990, B4.

Kevin Phinney. "Rogue or Robin Hood? Hemdale chairman John Daly has forged a successful career by rescuing pictures Hollywood is too timid to make. The trouble is, his filmmakers say they rarely see a dime unless they take him to court." *Premiere*, July 1990.

"Hickory Festival honors 'Hoosiers." Indianapolis Star, September 28, 1990.

Jo Ellen Meyers Sharp. "Hickory homecoming poignant for stars, fans of 'Hoosiers." *Indianapolis Star*, September 30, 1990, B1.

Nelson Price. "Spotlight on Hoosiers. Film director to receive Governor's Arts Award." *Indianapolis News*, January 31, 1991, F-1.

Marc D. Allan. "Governor honors filmmaker. 'Hoosiers' director wins one of seven arts awards." *Indianapolis Star*, February 6, 1991, B11.

Nelson Price. "He writes what he knows. Angelo Pizzo's Hoosier heritage shapes his work." *Indianapolis Star*, November 13, 1992, C1.

John Flora. "Fire destroys church that was featured in 'Hoosiers." *Indianapolis News*, January 10, 1994, C-2.

John Flora. "Church arson remains a mystery." *Indianapolis News*, January 24, 1994, C-1.

Mike Reilley. "Celluloid hero. His smooth jumper captures the moment in 'Hoosiers." *Los Angeles Times*, April 21, 1994.

http://articles.latimes.com/1994-04-21/sports/sp-48651_1_maris-valainis

Rodger Birchfield. "Fire that destroyed 'Hoosiers' school was deliberately set." *Indianapolis Star*, June 2, 1994, B2.

Jerry Graff. "Second suspicious fire hits Nineveh school." *Indianapolis Star*, June 17, 1994, B9.

Gary Linehan. "Writer creates on Tulloch shore." (Sonora, CA) *Union Democrat*, June 24, 1994, Weekend 21.

http://news.google.com/newspapers?nid=qqRC41JmxUcC&dat=19940624&printsec=frontpage &hl=en

Robert N. Bell. "Fire didn't destroy dream for monument. Nineveh raises money to build memorial on site of burned-out building that hosted 'Hoosiers." *Indianapolis Star*, July 31, 1994, B1.

Bonnie Britton. "Secrets behind the scenes. Heartland film panel reveals who might have starred in famous role." *Indianapolis Star*, October 31, 1994, D1.

Bonnie Britton. "Pizzo 'back home again' for award. Producer and screenwriter is in Indiana for the Governor's Arts Awards presentations today." *Indianapolis Star*, February 21, 1995, D1.

Nelson Price. "Arts awards honor Indiana filmmaker, cellist, others." *Indianapolis News*, February 22, 1995, E8.

Bonnie Britton. "Hoosiers recall brushes with Hollywood." Indianapolis Star, April 9, 1995, I3.

Janet Helms. "Shirts helped chamber cash in." New Castle Courier Times, National Road Edition, 1995.

Janet Helms. "Ten years later, Hamilton still dreams." New Castle Courier Times, National Road Edition, 1995.

Lisa Pfenninger. "Doc Buggins' crazy about Gene Hackman, Dennis Hopper." New Castle Courier Times, National Road Edition, 1995.

Jim Walker. "Hoop dreams. Area group works to save aging gym." *Greenfield Daily Reporter*, November 30, 1995, 13.

Bonnie Britton. "Ten years later, roles in 'Hoosiers' bring recognition, warm memories. *Indianapolis Star*, September 6, 1996, D2.

Thomas P. Wyman. "Another Angelo Pizzo film to focus on Indiana sport." Associated Press, September 7, 1996.

Lynn Houser. "Movie changed lives of Hoosier actors." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, September 15, 1996, D4.

Lynn Houser. "Ten years after Hoosiers." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, September 15, 1996, D1.

Phil Bloom. "Indiana move to multi-class basketball saddens Anspaugh." *Fort Wayne Journal Gazette*, September 19, 1996, 4B.

Lynn Houser. "Overtime. A decade after its premiere, the movie *Hoosiers* still grips Indiana's soul." *Indianapolis Monthly*, vol. 20, no. 2, October 1996, 64–71. https://books.google.com/books?id=beoCAAAAMBAJ

Bonnie Britton. "A 'Hoosier' homecoming. Movie's makers will attend the reunion at Heartland Festival." *Indianapolis Star*, November 6, 1996, D1.

David Hackett. "Hoosiers' director reflects on success." Associated Press, *Johnson County Daily Journal*, November 16, 1996.

Leslie Collins. "Hoosiers: fact & fiction. Decade after movie, 'Husker' Poole coaches girls, farms outside Advance." *Indianapolis Star*, January 22, 1997, Inside 1.

Jerry Goldsmith. "A brief history of synthetic scoring." *Variety*, October 15, 1997. http://variety.com/1997/film/news/a-brief-history-of-synthetic-scoring-1116678271/#

Anne Durham. "Keeping history alive. Famed Hoosier Gym holds many fond memories." *Greenfield Daily Reporter*, December 10, 1997, 1.

Marjorie D. Kibby. "Nostalgia for the masculine: onward to the past in the sports films of the eighties." *Canadian Journal of Film Studies*, vol. 7, no. 1, Spring 1998, 16–28.

Rich Powell. "Theater fire's cause remains undetermined." Lebanon Reporter, March 1, 1999, 1.

Rich Powell. "Wiring blamed for Avon fire." Lebanon Reporter, March 4, 1999, 1.

Brian D. Smith. "Where are they now? Maris Valainis. Star of *Hoosiers*." *Indianapolis Monthly*, vol. 22, no. 13, July 1999, 125.

https://books.google.com/books?id=Lh0DAAAAMBAJ

Jerry Graff. "Ex-school making way for post office." *Indianapolis Star*, May 23, 2000, S1.

Bryan Corbin. "Post office planned in Nineveh." Johnson County Daily Journal, May 24, 2000.

Steve Slosarek. "Restorer Schmidlin fondly recalls his months on location for 'Hoosiers." *Indianapolis Star*, January 19, 2001, F11.

Troy D. Paino. "Hoosiers in a Different Light: Forces of Change v. the Power of Nostalgia." *Journal of Sport History*, vol. 28, no. 1, Spring 2001, 63–80.

Bonnie Britton. "Hoosiers' nod should be slam dunk." *Indianapolis Star*, April 9, 2001, E3.

Doug Hunt. "New Richmond's movie memories recalled." *Crawfordsville Journal Review*, September 9, 2001.

Dale Lawrence. "What's all the hoopla? *Hoosiers* venues revisited: what's the score?" *Indiana Preservationist* #6, November/December 2001, 6–9.

https://ulib.iupuidigital.org/digital/collection/INpreserve/id/1320

"Librarian of Congress names 25 more films to National Film Registry." Press release from the Library of Congress, December 18, 2001.

https://www.loc.gov/item/prn-01-184/national-film-registry-2001/2001-12-18/

Bonnie Britton. "Hoosiers' gets spot on national list." Indianapolis Star, December 23, 2001, I4.

John Nesbit. CultureDose.com (originally on Old School Reviews), March 9, 2002.

Holly E. Ordway. DVD Talk, March 17, 2002. http://www.dvdtalk.com/reviews/3530/hoosiers/

Mike Beas. "Once a Husker... always a Husker. Sixteen years ago, Kent Poole & Co. ran the ol' picket fence at 'em in the movie 'Hoosiers." *Lebanon Reporter*, July 18, 2002, 10.

Bill Simmons. "Hoosiers' revisited." Page 2. ESPN.com. October 18, 2002. http://www.espn.com/espn/page2/story?page=simmons/021018

Christian Clemmensen. Filmtracks, June 5, 2003. Revised December 21, 2012. http://www.filmtracks.com/titles/hoosiers.html

Rod Rose and Derek Clay. "'Hoosiers' star found dead." *Lebanon Reporter*, September 12, 2003, 1.

Mike Lopresti. "Reel 'Hoosier' battled woes behind the scenes." *USA Today*, September 17, 2003, 10C.

http://usatoday30.usatoday.com/sports/columnist/lopresti/2003-09-15-lopresti_x.htm

Mike Leonard. "Sheb." Bedford Times-Mail, September 21, 2003, 37.

"Hoosier headliners: Stars of Indiana: David Anspaugh." Fort Wayne Journal Gazette, October 5, 2003, 2E.

Andrew Tallackson. "Creator of sports movies gives glimpse into process." *Michigan City News Dispatch*, October 12, 2003.

Kenneth Turan. ESPN Classic, November 19, 2003.

http://www.espn.com/classic/s/Turan_review_Hoosiers.html

Oscar Robertson. "Black court violation." Men's Health, vol. 18, no. 10, December 2003, 80.

Pete Croatto. ContactMusic.com, 2004.

http://www.contactmusic.com/movie-review/hoosiers_1

John Carlson. "Hoosiers' writer says film is about character." *Muncie Star Press*, February 20, 2004, special section 12.

Colleen Steffen. "Ordinary Hoosiers made movie special." *Muncie Star Press*, February 20, 2004, special section 12.

Mike Penner. "Inspiration Points." *Los Angeles Times*, February 20, 2004, D-1. http://articles.latimes.com/2004/feb/20/sports/sp-hoosiers20

Evan West. "Basketball diary." *Indianapolis Monthly*, vol. 27, no. 8, March 2004, 128–133, 256–259.

https://books.google.com/books?id=-OkCAAAAMBAJ

Bill Simmons. "Evil women of sports movies." Page 2. ESPN.com. June 29, 2004. http://sports.espn.go.com/espn/page2/story?page=simmons/040629

Marcela Creps. "Movie producer Angelo Pizzo home again in Indiana." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, July 17, 2004, A1.

Andy Dursin. "Aisle Seat Pre-March Madness Edition." Film Score Monthly, February 22, 2005.

Gordon Engelhardt. "Accomplished filmmaker Pizzo returns to his roots." *Evansville Courier & Press*, February 24, 2005, B8.

Gordon Engelhardt. "Hoosiers' was once a long shot." *Evansville Courier & Press*, February 24, 2005, B1.

Jon Danziger. "Hoosiers." DigitallyObsessed.com, February 28, 2005. http://www.digitallyobsessed.com/displaylegacy.php?ID=7062

Robert Spuhler. "Hoosiers." DVD Talk, February 28, 2005. http://www.dvdtalk.com/reviews/14677/hoosiers/

Tom Carson. "'Hoosiers': slam dunk." GQ, March 2005.

Philip Martin. "As rousing a male weepie as has ever been committed to film." (Little Rock) *Arkansas Democrat-Gazette*, March 2005.

Mike Leonard. "New 'Hoosiers' DVD gives fans whole new look at film." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, March 3, 2005.

Michelle Kinsey. "A legend returns. 2-disc edition of Indiana high school basketball classic has documentary, deleted scenes." *Muncie Star Press*, March 4, 2005, 1C.

"New 'Hoosiers' DVD includes '54 title game." Fort Wayne Journal Gazette, March 4, 2005, 1B.

John J. Shaughnessy. "Crossroads connections. People whose faith guides them through crises are the focus of 'Hoosiers' writer Pizzo's work." *Indianapolis Star*, March 5, 2005, B1.

Scott Tobias. The Onion A.V. Club, March 8, 2005. http://www.avclub.com/review/hoosiers-10987

Mike Pearson. "Emotional 'Hoosiers' stands test of time." Scripps Howard News Service, (Tucson) *Arizona Daily Star*, March 10, 2005.

Mike Penner. "Hoosiers' finally receives the treatment it deserves." *Los Angeles Times*, March 10, 2005.

http://articles.latimes.com/2005/mar/10/sports/sp-penner10

Brett Halbleib. "Good memories — and gum flavor — stick with 'Hoosier." *Indianapolis Star*, March 12, 2005, Johnson County A.M. S1.

Mark Turner. "Hoosiers: An Interview with Director David Anspaugh." Epinions.com, March 16, 2005.

Joe Shearer. "Corn-fed classic. Writer Angelo Pizzo shares some secrets from 'Hoosiers." *Indianapolis Star*, March 17, 2005, INtake 24.

"Hoosiers' actor fights for child." *Indianapolis Star*, April 24, 2005, A3.

Ron Briley. "Basketball's Great White Hope and Ronald Reagan's America: *Hoosiers* (1986)." *Film & History*, vol. 35, no. 1, May 2005, 12–19.

Mike Leonard. "Hoosiers' gets a new spin on ESPN." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, July 19, 2005.

"Bus used in movie 'Hoosiers' to be restored." AP, *The Times of Northwest Indiana*, October 7, 2005.

Joy Leiker. "Hoosiers' bus will roll again." Muncie Star Press, October 16, 2005.

James Berardinelli. ReelViews.com, 2006. http://www.reelviews.net/movies/h/hoosiers.html

Bill Kauffman. "Hoops. Hoosiers. Hollywood. Home." *The American Enterprise*, vol. 17, no. 2, March 2006, 40–42.

John Groth. "A real 'Hoosiers' connection. Local players taking part in celebration of film's 20th anniversary." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, May 27, 2006, B1.

Amy Bartner. "Hoosiers' turns 20 in gym-dandy style. Celebrities, parade star in 9-day Knightstown party." *Indianapolis Star*, June 3, 2006, B1.

Amy Bartner. "Hoosiers' hysteria. Fans celebrate film's 20th anniversary." *Indianapolis Star*, June 4, 2006, B1.

Mark Bennett. "Anniversary of movie 'Hoosiers' brings back memories for Greene County native who played Ollie." *Terre Haute Tribune-Star*, June 5, 2006.

Elizabeth Gist. "Spotlight: A Rush Countian in 'Hoosiers." Rushville Republican, June 9, 2006.

Garret Mathews. "Hoosiers' spirit lives on, two decades after its release." *Evansville Courier & Press*, June 11, 2006, B3.

Lynn Houser. "'Hoosiers' No. 1 after 20 years. Pizzo, Anspaugh never set out to make a 'sports' movie for the ages." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, June 21, 2006.

Ross Flint. "Two lines made many memories." *Lebanon Reporter*, July 11, 2006. http://www.reporter.net/sports/two-lines-made-many-memories/article_5dfed738-0463-5af1-8429-3a843d816eec.html

Michael Koryta. "20 questions for Angelo Pizzo. You can go home again." *Bloom*, August/September 2006, 38, 40–42.

http://www.magbloom.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/BloomAugSep_20Q.pdf

Brant Short and Dayle Hardy Short. "Redemption by Grace: A Rhetorical Analysis of Hoosiers." *The Journal of Religion and Popular Culture*, vol. XIV, Fall 2006.

Lynn Houser. "A tough loss." *Indianapolis Monthly*, vol. 30, no. 2, October 2006, 166–171, 263. https://books.google.com/books?id=0wsDAAAMBAJ

Michael L. Peterson. "Hoosiers and the Meaning of Life." In Jerry L. Walls and Gregory Bassham (eds.). Basketball and Philosophy: Thinking Outside the Paint. Lexington, KY: The University Press of Kentucky, 2007, 256–273.

Kenneth S. Brown. "Blu-ray. Hoosiers." Hi-Def Digest, March 16, 2007. http://bluray.highdefdigest.com/584/hoosiers.html

Mitchell Hattaway. DVD Talk, March 22, 2007. http://www.dvdtalk.com/reviews/27123/hoosiers/

Joy Leiker. "Hoosiers' bus still awaiting restoration after multitude of problems." *Muncie Star Press*, May 13, 2007, 1D.

Dana Parsons. "It's never a wrap for actor from 'Hoosiers." Los Angeles Times, March 13, 2008.

http://articles.latimes.com/2008/mar/13/local/me-parsons13

A. O. Scott. "New York Times Critics' Picks with A. O. Scott," March 3, 2009. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AzgOZ0xHCEA

Kyle Neddenriep. "Famous gym was 'Plan B.' Moviemakers initially planned on a court in Waveland." *Indianapolis Star*, June 5, 2009, B6.

Jerry Crowe. "Actor who played Jimmy Chitwood in 'Hoosiers' made the most of his one big shot." *Los Angeles Times*, April 4, 2010.

http://articles.latimes.com/2010/apr/04/sports/la-sp-crowe-20100405

Kyle Neddenriep. "He was Shooter. Pizzo says Hopper's role was centerpiece of 'Hoosiers." *Indianapolis Star*, June 2, 2010, B2.

Gare Joyce. "We got a memo about a movie auditioning guys 6'2" and under.' Nearly 25 years after its release, 'Hoosiers' still resonates." *ESPN The Magazine*, November 29, 2010, 80–86. http://sports.espn.go.com/espn/news/story?id=5813889&src=mobile

Dave Kitchell. "Looking back on Hoosiers." Logansport Pharos-Tribune, February 2, 2011.

Steve Hanlon. "Pizzo brings 'Hoosiers' memories to East Chicago." *The Times of Northwest Indiana*, nwitimes.com, February 28, 2011.

"Sports Guy' rips on 'Hoosiers." ABC News *Nightline*, June 9, 2011. http://abcnews.go.com/Nightline/video/sports-guy-rips-hoosiers-13803043

Cathy Kightlinger. "Hoosiers' creators dubbed legends." *Indianapolis Star*, June 16, 2011, B3.

Dann Denny. "Moviemakers Pizzo, Anspaugh named Indiana Living Legends." *Bloomington Herald-Times*, June 19, 2011.

Mike Beas. "A good Buddy. Filming part of busy year for local man." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, September 8, 2011, B1.

Mike Beas. "Know when to fold 'em. 'Hoosiers' actor goes from poker pro to stay-at-home dad." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, September 15, 2011, B1.

Mike Beas. "Good at being bad. 'Ollie,' now enjoying life as farmer, had to hide basketball skills in film." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, September 22, 2011, B1.

Jonathan Streetman. "Q&A with David Anspaugh." *Indiana Daily Student* (Indiana University), Weekend edition, September 28, 2011.

Mike Beas. "Reasons to smile. Punch-throwing 'Rade' happy as dentist, dad in hometown of Warsaw." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, September 29, 2011, B1.

Vic Ryckaert. "Weekend festival, parade to bring 'Hoosiers' extras together 25 years later." *Indianapolis Star*, October 5, 2011.

Mike Beas. "It's a small world. 'Hoosiers' actor lived in same city as director, and 'Whit' remains there today." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, October 6, 2011, B1.

Mike Beas. "Nothing but net. Former actor now construction consultant." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, October 13, 2011, B1.

Mike Beas. "He had a story to tell. 'Terrible' start to screenplay became widely loved 'Hoosiers." *Johnson County Daily Journal*, October 20, 2011, B1.

Mark S. J. Cline. "Last shots. A Hoosiers scrapbook. 25th anniversary." *Indianapolis Monthly*, vol. 35, no. 3, November 2011, 78–83.

Barry Locke. "Hoosiers' myth: Norman Dale takedown." ESPN.com Page 2, November 14, 2011.

http://espn.go.com/espn/page2/story/_/id/7221561/hoosiers-celebrates-25th-anniversary-page-2-debunks-myth-norman-dale

Bob Cook. "Hoosiers' turns 25." Forbes, November 21, 2011.

http://www.forbes.com/sites/bobcook/2011/11/21/hoosiers-turns-25/

Travis Vogan. "Interview with David Anspaugh, Filmmaker." *International Journal of Sport Communication*, vol. 4, no. 4, December 2011, 445–448.

Eric Bernsee. "Hoosiers' a part of Hollar's life, even after 25 years." *Greencastle Banner-Graphic*, December 1, 2011.

http://www.bannergraphic.com/story/1789965.html

Brendon Hanley. AllMovie, 2012.

http://www.allmovie.com/movie/hoosiers-v23084/review

Filip Bondy. "Indiana state championship team that inspired 'Hoosiers' still a Super underdog story. 58 years later, Milan High remains talk of town and beyond." *New York Daily News*, February 1, 2012.

http://www.nydailynews.com/sports/football/giants/indiana-team-inspired-hoosiers-super-underdog-story-article-1.1015748

Chris Pruett. "I admit it...I was wrong about the movie 'Hoosiers." *Greene County Daily World*, February 28, 2012.

http://www.gcdailyworld.com/blogs/chrispruett/entry/46572/

Houston Mitchell. "The 10 best sports movies of all time. No. 1: 'Hoosiers.'" Los Angeles Times, March 7, 2012.

http://articles.latimes.com/2012/mar/07/sports/la-sp-sn-10-best-sports-movies-no-1-hoosiers-20120307

Casey Broadwater. "Hoosiers Blu-ray review: A slam-dunk reissue or a technical foul?" Blu-ray.com, June 5, 2012.

http://www.blu-ray.com/movies/Hoosiers-Blu-ray/40329/#Review

Will Johnson. "Hoosiers." Digital Chumps, June 9, 2012.

http://digitalchumps.com/2012/06/09/hoosiers/

David Krauss. "Blu-ray. Hoosiers: 25th anniversary edition." Hi-Def Digest, June 17, 2012. http://bluray.highdefdigest.com/6698/hoosiers_25th.html

Matt Paprocki. "Hoosiers: 25th anniversary edition review." DoBlu.com Blu-Ray Reviews, June 24, 2012.

https://www.doblu.com/2012/06/24/hoosiers-25th-anniversary-edition-review/

Dave Krider. "Makers of 'Hoosiers' to be inducted to Indiana Basketball Hall of Fame." MaxPreps, November 27, 2012.

https://www.maxpreps.com/news/FMMHDpOLq02XvyVKeZOoVA/makers-of-hoosiers-to-be-inducted-to-indiana-basketball-hall-of-fame.htm

Kyle Neddenriep. "'Hoosiers' writer, director to be inducted." *Indianapolis Star*, November 27, 2012, C5.

Jay Heater. "Seymour resident wants movie memorabilia to be part of museum." *Columbus Republic*, January 30, 2013.

Drew White. "Defending Coach Dale." *Michigan City News Dispatch*, February 19, 2013. http://thenewsdispatch.com/articles/2013/03/03/sports/doc5123d8f93708b496663420.txt

Frank Espich. "Fashion goes old school. Franklin woman loves to share the vintage life." *Indianapolis Star*, March 10, 2013, G1.

Kyle Neddenriep. "Director moved by return to 'Hoosiers' gym. 'It hit me like a tsunami,' says David Anspaugh." *Indianapolis Star*, March 21, 2013, C7.

Alan Siegel. "Scoring an underdog: The story behind *Rudy*'s enduring soundtrack." *Sports Illustrated* Extra Mustard, December 6, 2013.

http://extramustard.si.com/2013/12/06/scoring-an-underdog-the-story-behind-rudys-enduring-soundtrack/

"Where are they now? Angelo Pizzo. A movie life in three acts: How a screenwriting son of the heartland made some of the most beloved—and successful—sports films in Hollywood history." As told to L. Jon Wertheim. *Sports Illustrated*, July 7–14, 2014, 92–98.

https://www.si.com/vault/2014/07/07/106482399/angelo-pizzo

http://www.si.com/more-sports/video/2014/07/02/where-are-they-now-angelo-pizzo

Mike Leonard. "Buddies: Filmmakers Angelo Pizzo and David Anspaugh. Back in Bloomington where it all began." *Bloom*, October/November 2014, 86–95.

http://www.magbloom.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/13buddies.pdf

Bob Cook. "Crispus Attucks High, 60 years later: Race and the 'Hoosiers' sequel never made." *Forbes*, December 29, 2014.

http://www.forbes.com/sites/bobcook/2014/12/29/crispus-attucks-high-60-years-later-race-and-the-hoosiers-sequel-never-made/

Ryan Lambie. "The Rise and Fall of Hemdale." Den of Geek, April 7, 2015. http://www.denofgeek.us/movies/hemdale/245226/the-rise-and-fall-of-hemdale

"Indiana Landmarks honors Butler for restoration of Hinkle Fieldhouse." The Butler Newsroom, April 16, 2015.

http://news.butler.edu/blog/2015/04/landmarks/

"Metro-Goldwyn-Mayer Studios, Pacers bring 'Hoosiers' inspired uniform to NBA. Pacers will wear 'Hickory' uniforms in select games starting in the 2015-16 season to celebrate the film's 30th anniversary." NBA.com, July 21, 2015.

http://www.nba.com/pacers/metro-goldwyn-mayer-studios-pacers-bring-hoosiers-inspired-uniform-nba

http://www.nba.com/pacers/photos/first-look-george-hill-hickory-uniform

Rodger Sherman. "'Hoosiers' sucks." SB Nation, July 28, 2015. https://www.sbnation.com/2015/7/28/9036453/hoosiers-sucks

Todd Golden. "War on 'Hoosiers'? This cannot stand." *Terre-Haute Tribune Star*, August 1, 2015.

https://www.tribstar.com/sports/todd-golden-war-on-hoosiers-this-cannot-stand/article_a77cacd1-0c62-52b3-8438-361d21b7fb73.html?mode=jqm

"Pacers announce Hickory nights and honorees." NBA.com, September 24, 2015. http://www.nba.com/pacers/pacers-announce-hickory-nights-and-honorees

Adam Wren. "The Pacers' Hickory jerseys have been a hit—with everyone but Crispus Attucks alumni." *Indianapolis Monthly*, September 24, 2015.

http://www.indianapolismonthly.com/features/pacers-hickory-jerseys-hit-everyone-crispus-attucks-alumni/

Anthony Schoettle. "Hickory-themed Pacers items becoming hot sellers worldwide." IBJ.com, October 21, 2015.

Scott Smith. "A bus of many colors." *The Paper of Montgomery County*, November 1, 2015. http://www.thepaper24-7.com/Content/Social/Social/Article/A-bus-of-many-colors/-2/-2/54067

Dana Hunsinger Benbow. "The fascinating tale of the 'Hoosiers' Hickory uniforms. Painstakingly true-to-history uniforms vanished from the movie set, then mysteriously reappeared decades later." *Indianapolis Star*, November 5, 2015.

"Sneak peek: Pacers in Hickory uniforms." NBA.com, November 5, 2015. http://www.nba.com/pacers/gallery/sneak-peek-pacers-hickory-uniforms

"Photos: Pacers debut *Hoosiers* 'Hickory High' jerseys against Heat." *Sports Illustrated*, November 6, 2015.

http://www.si.com/nba/2015/11/06/photos-indiana-pacers-hoosiers-hickory-high-uniforms-miami-heat

Bryan Mead and Jason Mead. "I love you guys': *Hoosiers* as a model for transformational and limited transactional coaching." *Sports Coaching Review*, vol. 5, no. 1, 2016, 29–40.

Jim Peters. "Portage, Valpo, Wheeler to experience 'Hoosiers' up close and personal." *The Times of Northwest Indiana*, January 7, 2016.

Nate Taylor. "Pacers' Hickory branding exceeds expectations." *Indianapolis Star*, March 17, 2016.

"Kirklin gospel quartet reprises performance from 'Hoosiers." *Lebanon Reporter*, April 1, 2016. http://www.reporter.net/news/local_news/kirklin-gospel-quartet-reprises-performance-from-hoosiers/article_a6a7d1b0-e5f9-521d-b513-84454d0dc708.html

Kyle Neddenriep. "Hoosiers' brings together Indiana legends, those who told their story." *Indianapolis Star*, April 10, 2016.

Kyle Neddenriep. "Uncovering little-known stories about 'Hoosiers." *Indianapolis Star*, April 11, 2016.

Andy Graham. "Pizzo comes full circle." Bloomington Herald-Times, July 14, 2016.

Gare Joyce. "Lights, camera, sports. The two-sport star you've never heard of." *Sportsnet*, July 14, 2016.

https://www.sportsnet.ca/magazine/lights-camera-sports-two-sport-star-youve-never-heard/

Mike Barrett. "Hollywood's invasion." *The Tribune* (Seymour, IN), July 27, 2016. http://www.tribtown.com/2016/03/26/hollywoods_invasion/

Nicole Davis. "No film, no foul. Perry Twp. resident Tom Marshall reflects on his speaking part as a referee in the movie Hoosiers." *Southside* (Indianapolis) *Times*, September 15, 2016.

Kyle Neddenriep. "Small Indiana town still proud of role as real-life Hickory." *Indianapolis Star*, September 15, 2016.

Jordan J Wilson. "Hoosiers' cast: 'It felt good to be back in Indiana." *Indianapolis Star*, September 17, 2016.

David Marchese. "On the 30th anniversary of *Hoosiers*, the movie's director recalls what a pain Gene Hackman was." Vulture, November 3, 2016.

http://www.vulture.com/2016/11/hoosiers-anniversary-gene-hackman-stories.html

Nat Newell. "How many points per game did Jimmy Chitwood score?" *Indianapolis Star*, November 14, 2016.

Kevin Green. "Upgrades to historic Hoosier Gym authorized." *New Castle Courier-Times*, November 20, 2016.

Paul Christesen. "Dreams of democracy, or the reasons for *Hoosiers*' enduring appeal." *The International Journal of the History of Sport*, vol. 34, no. 11, 2017, 1020–1060.

Joe Cowley. "Bulls coach Fred Hoiberg unplugged and going all in on the movie 'Hoosiers." *Chicago Sun-Times*, February 21, 2018.

Melissa Thomas. "Crouch announces \$10M awarded to 19 rural communities." Indiana Office of Community and Rural Affairs, August 23, 2018.

https://calendar.in.gov/site/ocra/event/crouch-announces-10m-awarded-to-19-rural-communities/

Tom Konecny. "Watch the most patriotic and respectful national anthem in movie history." Meet America, January 2019.

https://www.meetamerica.com/watch-the-most-patriotic-and-respectful-national-anthem-in-movie-history/

Jacqueline Rans. "Becoming a Hoosier: Jim Rayl played a significant role in the 1986 sports film 'Hoosiers." *Kokomo Perspective*, November 5, 2019.

Kassie Ritman. "Vintage school bus continues to roll." CNHI News Indiana, March 6, 2020. https://www.tribstar.com/indiana/news/vintage-school-bus-continues-to-roll/article_24790eee-a3ed-51da-acf6-0bf02da4bd29.html

Howard Fendrich. "Let's go to the videotape: 'Hoosiers' no. 1 AP top 25 film." AP News, April 17, 2020.

https://apnews.com/article/100c62119d35358321d772c4b3a729a1

Howard Fendrich. "Why we watch. While nothing can replace games to watch, for sports fans, movies help fill the void with drama and compelling stories. The Associated Press offers its top 25 of the best ever." Associated Press, April 17, 2020.

Keith Duggan. "Hoosiers: True story of underdog basketball team still charms." *Irish Times*, March 9, 2021.

https://www.irishtimes.com/sport/other-sports/hoosiers-true-story-of-underdog-basketball-team-still-charms-1.4502488

United States Senate Resolution 102, March 10, 2021. "Recognizing the 100th anniversary of The Hoosier Gym and the 35th anniversary of the release of the film *Hoosiers*." https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/senate-resolution/102/text

Celine Castronuovo. "Senate honors movie 'Hoosiers." The Hill, March 10, 2021. https://thehill.com/blogs/in-the-know/in-the-know/542535-senate-honors-movie-hoosiers

Darrel Radford. "Hoosiers' bus draws a crowd." *New Castle Courier Times*, March 16, 2021. https://www.thecouriertimes.com/news/hoosiers-bus-draws-a-crowd/article_12da8973-ad54-5f09-9eb8-4f3a2657bca2.html

Shelley Swift. "Hickory heritage. Iconic 'Hoosiers' vehicles entice owners to call Greenfield home." *Greenfield Daily Reporter*, October 7, 2021.

http://www.greenfieldreporter.com/2021/10/07/hickory-heritage-iconic-hoosiers-vehicles-entice-owners-to-call-greenfield-home/

Drew Weisholtz. "Why 'Hoosiers' remains the best sports movie, 35 years later." Yahoo! Entertainment, November 10, 2021.

https://www.yahoo.com/entertainment/why-hoosiers-remains-best-sports-183900053.html?soc_src=social-sh&soc_trk=ma

John Hartnett. "Hoosiers' movie reveals Shelby County connection." *Shelbyville News*, December 10, 2021.

https://www.shelbynews.com/sports/hoosiers-movie-reveals-shelby-county-connection/article_c897255a-10aa-59c8-a44e-7d1db02587b8.html

Rory Appleton. "Angelo Pizzo: 'Not a chance in hell' we'd film 'Hoosiers' in Indiana in today's tax climate." *Indianapolis Star*, April 25, 2022.